Correspondence about visit to Evanton Community Wood, November 2020
On Wed, 25 Nov 2020 at 12:13, Peter Moffatt <mail@pmoffatt.net> wrote:
I have been in touch recently (mainly about updating information on the website), with Adrian Clark, Secretary of the Evanton Wood Community Company.  I mentioned that we had intended some time ago to arrange a visit for TBI members but the intention led to no action, and said that we would be interested in trying to do so again.  Adrian said they would be happy to do this at any time, the wood is open and they can cope with social distancing.

 

My feeling that we would be better to wait until next year before trying to organise anything, as I don't know where such a group visit would stand in relation to the Covid-19 regulations, and we would be more likely to get good support when people will be happier (we hope) about meeting up in groups of any kind.  What do you think?

 

Also on community woodlands, and though not quite on the Black Isle, close enough to be interesting:  looking at the Knockbain Farm website after reading the latest HGFC blog about new entrants to farming, I noticed that Richard Lockett is floating the idea of planting what he hopes could become a new community wood in a field on the south-west outskirts of Dingwall.  He has produced a very good video featuring himself and someone from the Community Woodlands Association, and a questionnaire aimed at measuring the extent of local support for the idea.  I imagine some of us might want to express support as individuals, but I wonder if is also something that TBI as an organisation might want to support in some way.  Any thoughts on this?

 

https://www.knockbainfarm.co.uk/discover/dingwall-community-woodland
 

Peter.
----------------------------------------

From: Anne Thomas [mailto:anne.katherine.thomas@gmail.com] 
Sent: 25 November 2020 17:45
To: Peter Moffatt
Cc: TBI Admin
Subject: Re: Community woodlands

Yes it would be good to do a visit but maybe once at least some people have been vaccinated everyone will start to feel better about such things. Probably by April things will improve anyway due to better vitamin D levels as they did last year, so if we aim for late Spring/ early summer that would probably be fine. 
It would be good to support community woodland more widely and this one in particular. Steve and I did vaguely look at one stage to see if there was a small plot we could buy to plant up. Steve's brother bought a couple of fields in the Lake District and planted them with native trees a couple of years ago. It's been rather sad to see 'our' wood behind us disappearing by the day. We knew it would come, but the view is strangely bare (though the wind turbine may benefit). 

Anne Thomas

-------------------------------------------------
From: Martin Sherring <martin@pennyandmartin.co.uk>

To: 'Anne Thomas' <anne.katherine.thomas@gmail.com>, 'Peter Moffatt' <mail@pmoffatt.net>

Cc: 'TBI Admin' <admin@transitionblackisle.org>

Sent: 26/11/2020 09:15:08

Subject: RE: Community woodlands



I would have thought it would be fairly easy to organise an Evanton trip safely now – although car sharing would be impossible. But happy to wait until spring if people prefer.

The Knockbain/ Dingwall example is interesting – it focuses the mind on whether the community wants to manage the wood or to own it. Ownership is a lot of hassle for not much additional benefit – unless the community includes people/ businesses who can use the timber. But a community buy-out for the whole Black Isle forest would be an exciting project. That would be big enough to give a regular supply to local sawmills and processors, and open up opportunities for smaller-scale management of parts of the woods – e.g. forest crofts, small parcels of high-value broadleafs on the better ground. Massive project, obviously, but there are a few sympathetic folk around with relevant skills. I think FLS would resist that scale of buy-out. Penny’s checking out the legislation to see if they can!

Martin
